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August 6, 2016
Monthly Club Meeting Minutes
Club President, Gary Stone, called the meeting to order at 10:55 a.m., August 6, 2016.
The meeting was held at the club’s field shelter at Woodford  Air Park, VA.   The meeting was opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.  There were 9 members in attendance.
.           

Secretary’s Report:
The minutes of the July 2, 2016 meeting were accepted with the corrected date of August 13, 2016 for the Model Aviation Day fly-in. 
Treasurer’s Report:
Club Treasurer, Hank Mausolf, reported that the club had a balance of $688.57 in checking .  There are no outstanding obligations.  

Field Safety Report:
Field Safety Officer, Kirk Hallows, reminded the members to be careful when flying in the hot weather we have been having.  Stay hydrated, wear light weight, light colored clothing.  Be very aware of the heat.  Be safe and stay cool. Kirk will not be present at the Model Aviation Day fly-in.  Eugene Albrycht is the Deputy Field Safety Officer.  
Old Business: 
President Gary Stone said he had received replies to his inquiry about the Scout Day event from two area Boy Scout troops.  One of the troops was very excited about Scout Day.  The club set a tentative date of September 10, 2016, with an alternate date of September 24, 2016.  Gary will contact the troop leader to coordinate the date.  

The Boy Scouts are holding a camporee in October near Montpelier, VA. WWRC has been asked if we would like to have a static display at the event.  Gary will get more information about the date and location of the camporee.

Plans were finalized for the National Aviation Day fly-in on August 13. 2013. Donations of food, drinks, and supplies were double checked.   The Aeromaster club will be donating an additional grand prize and hot dogs and burgers for 50 people. Hank will bring the Aeromasters up to date on the arrangements at their meeting this week.

Gary has received three $25.00 gift certificates and two magazines from Tower Hobbies.  There will be a 50/50 raffle.  Landing fee will be $10.00 which includes lunch for he pilot.  Lunch will be $5.00 for those not flying.
Greg McCracken offered to mow the field and Dan Chapman offered to do the trimming.  Hank Mausolf had the porta potty emptied and cleaned.  Hank donated the cost of the job.
The fly-in will start at 10:00 a.m. and end at 4:00 p.m.  Members of both clubs are asked to be at the WWRC field by 8:30 a.m. to assist with set up.

Hank Mausolf reported that Brian Mausolf was almost finished with the new WWRC website and will be sending out an email to members with the new password.
New Business:
Greg’s son, Jay, is working on the Woodford Airfield home of WWRC sign for out on the road.  Greg presented 4 design ideas and the club selected the one they wanted for the sign.  Jay has also designed the new club logo which was unanimously approved by the members.
The members decided that a photo of Leo should be taken with the scouts on Scout Day.  The photo will be presented to Leo. 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:31 a.m..

Respectfully Submitted,

Nina C. Grube
.  
